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TESTING SUSTAINABLE GRAZING STRATEGIES FOR THE SEASONABLY VARIABLE
TROPICAL SAVANNAS

Peter O'Reagain & John Bushell

Department of Primary Industries, QLD Beef Industry Institute, PO Box 976, Charters Towers 4820.

The inability of current management practices to cope with inter -annual rainfall variability is a major
threat to the sustainability of grazing enterprises in northern Australia. Recommended grazing
strategies like variable stocking are untested and are not widely applied due to the perception that
ecological sustainability and profitability are incompatible.

To address this issue a replicated grazing trial was established in 1997 on Wambiana station near
Charters Towers (mean annual rainfall 650 mm; C.V. = 38 %). Strategies being tested are (i)
conservative stocking (8ha/LSU), (ii) heavy stocking (4 ha/LSU), (iii) variable stocking - stock
numbers adjusted annually according to available herbage (3 -10 ha/LSU), (iv) a variable -SOI
(Southern Oscillation Index) strategy - stock numbers adjusted annually according to available
herbage and SOI- based rainfall predictions (3- 10ha/LSU) and (v) rotational spelling (6 ha/LSU) - one
third of the pasture spelled annually as a feed reserve. (LSU = 400 kg steer).

Since the start of the trail rainfall has been exceptional and above average in all seasons. Individual
animal production was markedly higher (30 -50 kg/beast/annum) under light than under the heavier
stocked regimes due to the consistently higher diet quality selected under the former strategies.
Conversely, total animal production per hectare (kg/ha) was significantly higher under the heavier
stocked regimes, although some animals had to be supplemented in the 2001 dry season to prevent
mortality in these treatments. Pasture condition stayed constant or improved in all treatments, due to a
combination of burning and above average rainfall.

These results should be regarded as preliminary due to their short-term nature and the exceptionally
good seasons experienced since the trail's inception. It is important that the project be continued in
the long term in order to quantify the precise trade -off between sustainability and profitability for
different grazing strategies.
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